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DOC22/83400 
Michael Cassel 
The Planning Secretary 
Department of Planning and Environment 
12 Darcy Street 
Parramatta NSW 2150 
 
Attn: Shiraz Ahmed 
 
2 February 2022 
 
 
Dear Mr Cassel, 
 
 
Googong Primary School (SSD-10326042): Submission of Demolition Work Plan in 
accordance with Condition B12 - Demolition 
 
I refer to the construction of a new primary school in Googong approved on 21 December 
2021. 
 
In accordance with condition B12 of the Development Consent, the Department of Education 
would like to notify the Planning Secretary that there are no demolition works associated with 
the development of the Googong Primary School.  
 
The Googong Primary School site is a greenfield site that is currently vacant. It has no 
structures or edifications on it. Hence, a Demolition Work Plan is not required. 
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Alfred Jury 
Project Director 
School Infrastructure NSW   
 
 
 


